REDMILE CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL

RIMAR I SCHOOL



Viking Challenge Countdown: 37 school days

Family Challenge

Dear Parents,

Thanks to those of you who were able to join us for this lovely family occasion. It was quite a challenge creating a swing chair out of paper but so many teams managed it! The winning family group was the aptly named 'Victorious' team, made up of Callum and Jo Clark, Harvey, Auntie Susan and Uncle Jeremy.

The most creative rocker went to 'The Royal Redmile Rockers.'

The best all-pupil entry was 'Dark Shadows.'

The best rocking action was awarded to 'G.O.R.A.H.'

'Cool Kids' won the most Royal creation.

Thank you to Mr Williams and the staff for all their efforts in making this such a success.

Countryside Day

Class 2 and 3 had an enjoyable and informative day at Knipton Cricket Ground on Wednesday. The Belvoir Bees organised a special day where we got to practise our cricket skills with children from Coleman School in Leicester. We also learnt lots about caring for the Belvoir grounds from the woodsman, helping to care for and control local wildlife from a retired gamekeeper and met a very special hawk and barn owl which some of us got to fly as well!

World War II Day

Class 2 had an AMAZING day on Thursday during our VE day celebrations. Children created some emotional poems, danced the waltz and took part in team challenges. They all looked fantastic in their period clothing. Definitely a memorable way to end our topic! What a class of superstars!

Fire and Rescue Talks

Our Year I's and 5's received a fire and rescue safety talk this week by the fire service so if they start to ask you to check smoke alarms and discuss fire escapes from the house you'll know why!

Summer Newsletter 11 28/06/13



Sports Day

Sadly, as you know, we had to postpone Sports Day due to the hazardous conditions on the school field. We have rescheduled for TUESDAY IITH JULY (not 2nd as previously planned at the start of term due to other events now taking over on that day.) Sorry for any inconvenience but I'm sure you'll appreciate that some things are just out of our control and we are doing our best!

Book Week

Thank you for supporting the Book Fair. We raised a fantastic total of £353.82 and as Scholastic made an error in collecting the Fair earlier than expected, they have compensated us with a further £100 to spend on books, meaning the Book Fair helpers can select up to the value of £453.82 in new books for the school!

Whole School Induction

Next Wednesday, all pupils will find out which Class they will be in next year and who their teacher/s will be, as they will spend the afternoon familiarising themselves with their new room and friends and starting to think ahead to the autumn term.

Year 6 Induction

Don't forget there is an Open evening next week at Belvoir High and pupils spend both Thursday and Friday at the school for their induction days; please refer to previous correspondence from them. NB They will not be permitted to travel on the school bus unless they have their pass with them, so don't forget it!

Parent Governor Election

We have yet to receive any nomination forms!! Please do chat to any governor or staff governor (Mr Curtis, Mr Williams or me) to find out more about what's involved. We're a great team and it's not all hard work...honest!! Closing date is next Monday!!!!

Governor Newsletter

This should be in book bags today. Thank you to the team for putting this information together...I've not heard of another governing body who do this!

Continued....

Learning together, having fun www.redmile.leics.sch.uk

Reception Reports

Reception pupils should have their annual school report in book bags today. Mr Williams has spent many hours producing them so I'm sure you find them valuable and a wonderful keepsake of their first year at school.

The Leavers Service

A Leavers Service is scheduled for Thursday IIth July and we will aim to start at **9:15** am (school hall). The service will be followed by a special leaver's 'Thank you' for their parents and invited guests, which will consist of refreshments served by the children.

Kings School

It has come to my attention that some of you are considering entering your Y5 son in the Kings School exams later this year. If you would like some practice papers, for them to see just what the exams consist of, you will need to request them through me as the school will only issue them to the head teacher. E mail or letter is fine.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs J V Hopkins Head teacher

Learning together, having fun www.redmile.leics.sch.uk